Three Selectmen and secretary present.

Louis Maynard came in report that dogs had killed 3 of his lambs.

The Selectmen will check on the monetary value placed on these animals.

Limerick Steeplejacks of Limerick, Maine were contacted by letter to negotiate for the project of painting the town hall. They contacted Sel. Olson showing interest in the project and agreeing to do the job for the amount budgeted (\$8,000). The Selectmen will review the specifications with them.

Town Hall custodian, William Hebert, reported that he had waxed floors at the building and asked if it were possible to buy new floor mats for the front and back entrances. The Selectmen discussed the question and agreed the mats were worn and needed to be replaced. They suggested that Bill call around for prices and get back to them with what he finds.

Sel. Caldwell and Olson met on Friday August 26 with Jim Tethers of SHNPC regarding Flood Plain management and building in a flood plain.

Sel. Olson together with Selectmen from Bedford perambulated the town lines of Bedford - New Boston on August 30.

A Building Permit was approved for A. Dean Warren for a new house.

Adjourned at 10:30 pm